
 Welcome to June! And HAPPY FATHER'S DAY TO ALL THE FATHER'S 

OUT THERE! Last meeting, we had 59 in attendance. Awesome! And have 

120 members currently. Will be able to get the rest of the rent paid for the 

year. We finely made it to the warmer weather. And glad it has stopped 

raining for a while. A lot of damage has occurred done on our Little Sevier 

Claims. The culvert has been washed out and there is some very deep open 

spot that are crossing the road there. If going down to the claims for the outing 

or any other time. Try to throw some dirt in the holes to make it safe passage 

to drive on. Thank you! You can view the pictures on the clubs Facebook 

page. ATTENTION: We still need these positions filled in the club. 

Memberships, Historian, Secretary, Party Planner and the Newsletter. Eric 

has volunteered to do the memberships until the position can be filled and will 

continue to set up the Hats and Shirts each meeting. Boyd will be filling at the 

table while Eric will be at Memberships. Priscilla will do the June meeting 

while Eric is gone out of town. A BIG THANKS FOR HELPING OUT IN THESE 

POSITIONS! Looking back at some of the earlier newsletters from the mid 

1990's and the plea to get members to fill the positions has always been some 

sort of a problem. Again! We have a lot of qualified members to fill these 

spots. This is your club folks so let’s step up and try to get this done. We will 

have plenty of apps. at the meeting to be filled out if needed. Sometime in 

August or September we are going to have open nominations for the positions 

that still need to be filled. And any other positions that any other members with 

up to date membership and good standing would like to try for. You do not 

have to be present to be nominated for a position. You can decline if you wish 

to do so! This is the 6th month and the second special ticket draw for the year. 

The prize that will be had is the donated $50. gold bag that was given a 

couple of meeting back. So, don't forget your white colored tickets for this one. 

GOOD LUCK! There has been a larger order of the gold bags for this meeting. 

We have completely sold out again last meeting. The suggestion has been 

brought by the one that we get the bags from. If we place them in a smaller 

bag but have the same amount of gold in them. This will help on the shipping 

weight of each order. Will have a show of hands and vote on this at the 

meeting. THANKS! For the program on Tuesday nights meeting. We will have 

Kent Smith back for part #3 of his lecture "The Trail To Finding Gold And 

Treasure In Utah." He will also be back in July to do a part #4 as well. Well, 

that’s it for now and hope to see all of you at the next meeting. 

                         THANKS!                                                                                    

                                             Phil 


